
Minutes from the Lighthouse UCW Meeting, June 19, 2023 

Seventeen members attended the meeting which was held at the home of Terry 

Boyd and Joseph Addley in Inverhuron. The setting was perfect for enjoying the 

view of the lake, the gardens and the sunset. 

Donna welcomed everyone and thanked Sheila Bauer for doing all the physical 

arrangements, helping with the clean-up etc.  

Pat said Grace before we enjoyed a delicious Pot Luck Dinner. 

We began the meeting by reciting the UCW Purpose led by Pat. 

Business Meeting: 

Jackie Clements has 2 phone numbers shown on the membership list, only the 396-

3655 is correct. 

John Phillips would like permission to use the current list of Lighthouse members, 

phone numbers and email addresses to update the Membership List in the Power 

Church Program. All present were agreeable. 

Gord wants to meet with our Group at our September Meeting regarding a “Vision 

for the Future” Document which he has created. Marion Brown and Shirley 

Bieman agreed to host the meeting. 

Shirley Bieman spoke about a Kids’ Clothing Drive. Wendy Cox is organizing a 

drive to obtain clean kids’ clothes to be distributed in August in time for the start of 

the new school year (see information below); 

KIDS CLOTHING DRIVE 

Needed: clean kids’ clothes in a good state of repair. 

Drop Off at Knox Church: 

Thursdays: 6:30 – 8:00 pm June 15 to August 10 

Saturdays: 10 am – 1 pm June 17, 24, July 8 – August 5 

Free Distribution: 

Friday, August 11, 7 – 9 pm 

Saturday, August 12, 9 am – 1 pm 

 



 

Mary Phillips asked if anyone would be willing to co-ordinate a Food and Coffee 

Sale during the Scottish Festival. If so, contact Mary or Debbie Michielson for 

more information. 

Treasurer’s Report – prepared by Liz, presented by Donna, balance in our  account 

is $1319.69. 

Three Father’s Day Poems were read: 

Father’s Day verse from a Child read by Donna 

Fathers are Wonderful People read by Pat. 

God Created a Masterpiece read by Donna 

Guess Which Picture is the Father of which Member?? Each member brought a 

picture of her father and these were numbered and mounted on a board. Members 

tried to guess which father belonged to which member. Afterwards, each member 

picked up her father’s picture and told us a wee bit about him. It was a lot of fun 

even though we didn’t guess many of them correctly  

Donna ended the meeting with a Closing Prayer. 

 Hosts for the Meeting: Donna Mowry and Pat Jennings 

 


